

June 26, 2025

City of Lauderhill 5581 W. Oakland Park Boulevard Lauderhill, Florida 33313

Attn: Kennie Hobbs, City Manager

RE: Agreement Between the City of Lauderhill and Limousines of South Florida, Inc. Operation and Maintenance of Community Shuttle Bus Service

Dear Mr. Hobbs.

Limousines of South Florda, Inc. has been providing the City of Lauderhill with Community Shuttle Bus Service in the above referenced agreement since October 1, 2020. Due to economic challenges and ongoing impact from the pandemic, we can no long provide these services at the current hourly rate past the contract expiration date of September 30, 2025.

We had requested increases from the City of Lauderhill several times over the past few years due the economic conditions, but unfortunately the City elected not to respond to our requests. Therefore, we continued to provide services to the City of Lauderhill at a loss due to the rate established in our 2020 agreement.

Consequently, we are informing the City of Lauderhill that effective October 1, 2025 our rate to provide service will be increased to \$75.00 per hour. If the City of Lauderhill would like to pursue a new procurement process such as a new RFP, Limousines of South Florida, Inc. would welcome the opportunity to compete and present a response to the new procurement process. In the event, the City of Lauderhill needs additional time to complete a new procurement process, Limousines of South Florida, Inc. would be happy to sign a month-to-month agreement at the new rate of \$75.00 per operating hour during the time needed to complete the New Procurement Process.

Limousines of South Florida, Inc. has been providing the City of Lauderhill with Community Shuttle Bus Service for the past ten (10) years and appreciate your understanding and look forward to continuing our partnership under mutually agreeable terms.

Sincerely,

Mark Levitt
Vice President

cc: Kurt Blades Kamilah O'Brien